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Date: 16th Nov 2023                    Our Ref: SCDF/HAZ/SRB/05 

 

 

To MCSTs / Club Houses/ Country Clubs / Associations / Chalet Resorts 

  

 

Dear Sir / Madam, 

 
ADVISORY ON THE USE OF LIQUEFIED PETROLEUM GAS (LPG) FOR 

BARBECUE (BBQ) PITS AT COMMUNAL AREAS 

  

On 16 July 2023, SCDF responded to a fire involving LPG cylinders used at a BBQ pit, 

which resulted in burn injuries for a member of public. This advisory serve to remind premises 

owner/operator that the use of LPG cylinders at BBQ pits is not permitted under the Fire Code. 

This is to minimise fire risks to BBQ pit users and members of public in the vicinity, in the 

event of an LPG leak and accidental ignition. Safer alternate solutions such as electric grills, 

charcoal or wood pellets should be considered.   

  

2.    Please convey the contents of this advisory to members of your 

Association/Board/Management.  

 
3. For any enquiry or clarification, please contact Ms Richall Loh (email: 

Loh_Han_Lee@scdf.gov.sg or telephone no: 6848 1735). Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

(transmitted via email) 

Koh Wen Xi 

for COMMISSIONER 

SINGAPORE CIVIL DEFENCE FORCE 


